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	TITLE:
Salford’s proposed property marking project plan


	RECOMMENDATION: 

1.        That cabinet endorse a standardised property marking system as an integral  

part of burglary reduction across Salford.   

2.        That cabinet support the proposed property marking project plan.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Robust property marking systems allow items to be uniquely coded and 
registered to their rightful owner, thereby deterring theft and assisting 
enforcement agencies in the future arrest and conviction of offenders and 
the recovery and return of possessions to their rightful owner.  
Whilst there are a number of property marking systems in use across Salford, 

the use of multiple systems results in confusion and missed opportunities in the 

Identification and recovery of stolen items.  We believe that the adoption of a 
standardised property marking system, one that has proven success and its use 
by all interested partners will result in sustainable reductions in the crime 
offences of burglary and other acquisitive crime categories.  
The Neighbourhood action weeks provide an ideal conduit for the distribution of a 

standardised property marking system, using trained partnership staff to engage 

with intended recipients and mark valuable possessions on their behalf.  This 

approach compliments the sustainable Neighbourhood Paper. 


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 


	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low


	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
The proposed project plan identifies an envisaged financial outlay of £137,250 for the delivery of a city wide project, targeting approximately 8,350 premises located within identified burglary hotspots.  These costings are based upon a provisional cost of £15 per domestic property plus an allowance of £1.5K per neighbourhood for press and marketing.  
A number of suitable funding sources have been identified and scoped.  These include:

*  Partnership Reward Grant.

*  Area Based Grant.

*  Police Basic Command Unit with an amount of £30K provisionally assigned.

*  Safer Stronger Communities Fund with an amount of £20K provisionally assigned for 

   the priority wards of Little Hulton and Winton.
*  Community Committee’s fund.

*  Residential Social Landlords with agreement in principal received from a Salford 
   housing provider to contribute towards the purchase of 2,000 property marking kits in 
   the Ordsall neighbourhood.
We therefore predict an initial working budget of up to £80K for which we are proposing an incremental neighbourhood approach, prioritising delivery according to need.  


	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Yes


	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Yes, all purchases will conform to the requirements of procurement and best value.




	CONTACT OFFICER: Don Brown  TEL. NO 0161 793 3596




	WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): 
All Wards within Salford


	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
 Salford Agreement priority issues ‘Reducing fear of crime’,  

                                             Salford Community Safety Strategy 2008-11.




	DETAILS: 
As above 
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